

Nerul Gymkhana

Dear Members,

At the outset, we would like to inform you that, construction of the main building has resumed on September, 2018. All accolades go to each and every member whose support gave the team of the Trustees and Managing Committee the confidence to convince M/s. Rupa Infotech & Infrastructure PVT. Ltd. to take up the Public Tender contract. The association of M/s Rupa Infotech & Infrastructure with our Gymkhana is of many years as they had helped us in completing the work to the plinth level so as to ensure that the Commencement Certificate is kept valid. In this continued support of our Gymkhana by this company, the role of our Trustee and President of Gymkhana Shashi Pandey deserves a special mention. It was only due to his personal relation with the CEO of the company that, the agreement could be consummated. We are confident that the structure will be completed by 2019 and the interiors will commence thereafter. Foreseeing the bright future, the Trustees are contemplating a Life / General Membership subscription raise of at least 20% of the existing subscription.

The new Managing Committee under the leadership of Founder Member Dhananjay Vanmali has a bevy of activities lined up for each one of us. Every inch of the Gymkhana is being optimally used to further the aims and objectives of this institution. Members are encouraged to use the facilities to the optimum. It will be impractical to expect every member to use all the facilities as needs of each member are different. Tennis, Swimming, Gym, Spa, Volleyball, Cricket are sports activities which cater to the health of the member and all may not be participating in these activities as it needs physical and mental interest. However, the restaurant is a universally acknowledged area and of each members interest. The Managing Committee requests each one of you to enjoy our restaurant managed by M/s. Rockvilla of Belapur, as it will create a family atmosphere enhancing the club culture, which is our forte.

Our General Body Meeting is scheduled on 16.12.18, and we request each one of you to participate in this annual get-together where we have the opportunity to share our common goals for the betterment of the Gymkhana.

TRUSTEES AND MANAGING COMMITTEE WISH YOU A VERY HAPPY DIWALI AND A PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR.

Vinoo Raina Hon. Chairman Board of Trustees

Dr. K.P. Sherif Hon. Secretary Board of Trustees

Plot No. 5/5A, Sector-28, Nerul (W), Navi Mumbai - 400706.**Tel.**: 2770 1913 / 2770 9393 **Email**: nerulgymkhana@gmail.com / **Website**: www.nerulgymkhana.com